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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

March 4, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Paul Snyder, David Bryk, Warren Woldorf, Karen White and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.   

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M.  He welcomed new Board member David Bryk.
NEW BUSINESS
Act 537 Plan Review
Mr. Craig noted that the Act 537 Plan had been completed 20 years ago, and explained that the Planning Commission’s role was to review the Plan and inform Council if they find anything unreasonable or in need of change.  He noted that the review is periodic and not related to any Borough project; the BCPC is reviewing the Plan presently.  Mr. Craig noted that the exhibits had been mis-numbered and that he had notified the Borough Secretary.

The planning commission noted that the plan concluded that current Sewage Facilities are adequate and that the plan going forward to utilize the Bucks County Water and Sewer Authority is a reasonable conclusion.  It looks to be most practical and cost-effective going forward as well.
The Commission’s review of the document raised a few comments/questions that are recommended for presentation to Gannett Fleming, the engineering firm that prepared the plan.   Mr. Craig said he would send a note with the Commission’s comments to Council.
The following points were raised:

1. (Section 4.1.1) Borough Comprehensive Plan – The Act 537 Plan Revision mentions having reviewed the Borough’s 2010 Comprehensive Plan as well as the Newtown Regional Joint Municipal Comprehensive Plan from 1983 (which was updated for the period from 2000 to 2010).  No mention was made of the Borough’s 1999 Comprehensive Plan, the first plan completed subsequent to the Borough’s departure from the Jointure, which was in effect from 2000 – 2010 also. 

2. (Section 4.3) Steeple View EDU’s – The plan identifies 200 EDU’s considered for the Steeple View development.  It was not specified which plan was used for the estimate.  The Commission thought that it was important that the comprehensive development plan was most appropriate for purposes of this study. 

3. (Section 4.3) Delta School – The plan failed to identify the Delta School property as a potential growth area.  This property is the largest parcel of undeveloped land in the Borough.  It may be worthwhile to include assumptions relating to that parcel in the analysis.  25 EDU’s were identified for future in-fill re-development in the Borough, but Delta School development may be in addition to that estimate. 

4. (Attachment 1) Frost Watson EDU’s – It was unclear from the document whether the Frost Watson Development, now complete, was included as “Proposed EDUs” as indicated in the third page of Attachment 1, or whether all of the sites in that list were ones proposed at an earlier date but are now complete. The Commission noted that the first two pages of the attachment had 2005 dates.  For the sake of accuracy, the Borough should make sure that there was no double counting of EDUs as both existing and proposed. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Woldorf made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of January 7, 2013, with the following changes:  
· Page 1, 3rd paragraph:  insert “Council” after “Borough”.
· Page 2, Waiver #3, 5th line:  Change “Seven (7)” to “Eight (8)”.
· Page 4, 4th paragraph:  revise first sentences to read “Ms. Brown noted that regarding this plan review, there were three options.  The Commission could …”

Ms. Bannon seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board, with abstention by Mr. Bryk.

Mr. Woldorf made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of February 4, 2013, with the following changes:

· Page 1, 9th paragraph, 1st line:  insert “Tree Commission” after “Shade”.
· Page 1, 9th paragraph, 3rd line:  insert “island between lots 1 and 2” after “parking lot”.

· Page 1, 10th paragraph, 3rd line:  change “Warren” to “Woldorf”.

· Page 2, 6th paragraph (Sycamore Tree), 3rd line:  change arborist’s” to “engineer’s”.

· Page 2, 6th paragraph, 4th line:  replace “planting and maintenance” with “construction”.

· Page 2, 6th paragraph, 6th line:  insert “have” after “to”.

· Page 3, under Mr. Salvatore’s second motion: correct “Waldorf” to “Woldorf.”

Mr. Snyder seconded the motion, which was approved 4-0 by the Board, with abstentions by Ms. White and Mr. Bryk.

OTHER

Signs

Mr. Woldorf asked if any input regarding signs had been received from Bill Smith yet, noting that momentum for discussion and/or review of signage has been lot.  Mr. Craig said that Council wanted Mr. Smith’s input in the form of sign templates from which to choose.  Mr. Woldorf noted that the Commission had already submitted its opinion regarding signs, and that he had worked on construction details.  Mr. Craig said he would include signs on the April meeting agenda.  Mr. Woldorf noted that Yardley is currently considering whether to allow A frame signage.
PUBLIC COMMENT – There was no public comment.  
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Ms. Bannon, seconded by Ms. White, the meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 1, 2013 at 7:00 P.M.  
Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Leslie P. Dunleavy
Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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